MANDARIN

Below please find answers to questions that have recently been raised by parents and students:
August 29, 2011

1.  TEXTBOOKS

a. There will be a class set of Mandarin textbooks available for students to use during class.  The title of the book is Communicating in Chinese, an interactive approach to beginning Chinese.

b. Workbooks which will be signed out to students are on order and should arrive shortly.  The title of this workbook is Integrated Chinese, Simplified.
2.  WHAT HAPPENS WHEN THE TEACHER IS OUT

The district is in the process of identifying a suitable substitute teacher in the event that Ms. Tung will have to be absent in the future.  If a substitute is not available, students will be expected to make up the loss of instructional time through on line assignments.

3. LABOR DAY

There will be no class on Monday, September 5, 2011.  Ms. Tung will attempt to reschedule class for Tuesday, September 6.  However, unless 50 of the 56 students currently enrolled in Mandarin will be able to attend class on Tuesday afternoon and Tuesday evening, students will be asked to make up the time on-line.

4.  MEETING UC a-g REQUIREMENTS

Mandarin I will be submitted to UC to meet the a-g requirements.  The district is very confident that the course will be approved.

5. Ms. TUNG’S EMPLOYMENT STATUS

Ms. Tung was hired through the district’s Adult Education program; hence she is an employee of the MVLA Adult School.  Ms. Tung will be supervised and supported by Laura Stefanski, the district’s Director of Adult Education - Laura.Stefanski@mvla.net.

  Ms. Tung will also receive support as needed from Mrs. Sarraf and Ms. Martinez, the World Language Coordinator at Los Altos High School. Email:  Laura.Stefanski@mvla.net
6.  TRACKING MANDARIN THROUGH SIS

Since Ms. Tung is an employee of the Adult School, she will not be able to access the high school’s AERIES system.  Ms. Tung is in the process of reviewing a couple of on-line options that will soon be made available to parents and students.

7.  BACK-TO-SCHOOL NIGHT

The matter is still under review.  Ms. Tung will announce the final decision tonight and post the information relative to the time and date for Back-to-School on her website.
8. CONTACTS

All questions relative to the instructional program should be addressed to Ms. Tung – Winnie.Tung@mvla.net. All other questions may be addressed to Ms. Stefanski - Laura.Stefanski@mvla.net. Teacher’s website: http://hot4chinese1.weebly.com/index.html
